
CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE

Dear Member,

I hope that you are able to enjoy the Club now that most of the facilities are close to 
normal operation.

Although Hong Kong has recorded some local infections in the past week, the situation 
here remains relatively good when compared to many other places.

Nevertheless, the Club remains ever vigilant and the strong cleaning measures remain
in place.

On that note I would like to remind all members that face masks must be worn around
the Club other than when we are playing sport and/or eating and drinking in the outlets. 
This means for instance, that if you leave an Outlet to go to the washrooms or move 
between Outlets, you must put on your mask. This is a Government requirement. All staff 
are aware of this requirement and are tasked with reminding members if necessary. 

I have also noticed several persons using mobile phones and would like to remind 
everyone that mobile phones can only be used for receiving or making calls in outside 
areas of the Club such as the Swimming Pool Complex, Coffee Shop Patio, Sportsman's 
Bar Patio and Car Park etc. Mobile phones are not to be used, for the making or receiving 
of calls (they may be used for texting etc) in any indoor areas of the Club Premises.

Michael J Wood
Chairman
Hong Kong Football Club
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主席的話

親愛的會員：

隨着本會大部份設施快將回復正常開放，希望大家能在此重拾熱鬧的滋味。

雖然香港在過去一星期仍然錄得幾宗本地個案，但與眾多地方的疫情相比，本地情況依然是較
樂觀的。

儘管如此，本會還是會時刻保持警覺，繼續實施嚴謹的衛生措施。

說起衛生，想藉此提提所有會員，除了進行體育活動和／或在餐廳食肆飲食之外，在本會所有地
方都必須佩戴口罩，譬如於用膳期間需要離開餐廳到洗手間或其他餐廳時，都必需先戴上口罩。
以上是政府規定，所有員工亦會遵從這個指示，當看見有會員忘記戴口罩時，會作出提醒。

另外，我留意到有人在本會使用手提電話，想提提大家只可以在本會的室外地方使用手提電話
通話，例如綜合游泳池、Coffee Shop及Sportsman’s Bar的室外空間、停車場等等，至於會所
大樓的任何室內地方，則一概嚴禁使用手提電話通話（非通話功能如發送訊息等除外）。

香港足球會主席 
胡米高   謹啟
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